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Saint Ann Roman Catholic Church 
446 W. Church Ave. Ridgecrest, CA 93555   P.O. Box 127 93556 

     Phone:  (760) 375-2110  Fax: (760) 375-8899 
           Website: www.parishofsaintann.org  

 

Parish Mission Statement  
òThe Mission of Saint Ann Catholic Parish is to provide an  

amicable environment of Catholic  worship,  
    education,  evangelization and service to all Godõs People.  

        Together with our K-8th grade school  students,  
         we strive to be instruments of Godõs love,  

            peace and joy following the example of Saint Ann.ó 

OFFICE STAFF  
 
 

Pastor: Fr. Santiago Iriarte 

Office Manager: Candice Santiago 

Secretary:  Zenaida Williams 

Facilities Maintenance: Brian Quijada 

Religious Ed. Coordinator: Marla Morgan 

760-301-4461 -  religioused@parishofsaintann.org 

R.C.I.A Director: Laura Daugherty 

rcia@parishofsaintann.org 

Music Director: Erica MacArthur 

musicdirector@parishofsaintann.org.  

Knights of Columbus: Michael Cosentino 

(575) 491-4979ðKofC_council_3199@yahoo.com 
 
 

 SAINT ANN PARISH SCHOOL K-8TH 

School Principal: Tracy Sherrick 

School Phone: (760) 375-4713  

Website: school.parishofsaintann.org   

Email:     school@parishofsaintann.org  

 

 MASS / CONFESSION SCHEDULE  
 
 

              Saturday:   5:30 pm Vigil 
              Sunday:     8:00 am & 10:00 am  
                         12:00 pm Español  
 

              Daily Mass: Mon: Communion Service 
              Tue-Fri. 8:00 am  (Fri: 8:15 am during School)                             

   Evening Mass:  Thur. 6:00 pm 
   Confession:       Thur. 9:00 -  10:30 am  
                                  & 4:00 -  6:00 pm 

Parish Pastoral Council 
 

 Lucila Gonzalez-Cirre, Shawn Hertz,  
Jim McDonald , Katie Wadley, Jim Saunders, Abby 

Nazeck, Mark Nazeck and Theresa Wheeler, may be 
contacted at council@parishofsaintann.org 

Parish Finance Council 
 

Gale Lebsock, Mariella Servin,Scott OôNeil,  
Shawn Hertz, Jim McDonald, Micah Hall,  

Elaine Janson  may be contacted at:   
finance-council@parishofsaintann.org 

 
 

Church Office Hours 
 

 

       Tue. - Thursday  8:00 am to   1:00 pm 
 

       Friday   8:00 am to 12:00 pm         
       Church office is closed on Mondays 

mailto:finance-council@parishpfsaintann.org
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February 12, 2023 Sixth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

M E S S A G E  F R O M  T H E  P A ST O R 

   Greetings from Ridgecrest: Let us resume with the quotes 
from the priestsô retreat: The next quote is, ñThe primum       
officium of the priest is to preach (Vatican II).ò In Latin, primum 
officium means the first job. ñTo other towns also I must        
proclaim the good news of the kingdom of God, because for 
this purpose I have been sent. And he was preaching in the 
synagogues of Judea (Luke 4:43-44).ò Jesus preached through 
the power of the Holy Spirit (Luke 4:1,14). To preach with the    
power of the Holy Spirit, a priest must pray and be in the state 
of grace. Jesus always looked for time to pray (Hebrews 5:7). 
ñHe would withdraw to deserted places to pray (Luke 5:16).ò 
The preacher should pray and meditate on the holy scriptures.   
Before the priest reads the gospel, he says a prayer. ñCleanse 
my heart and my lips, almighty God, that I may worthily        
proclaim your holy Gospel (The Roman Missal / Magnificat, 
506).ò In addition, when a priest is in the state of grace, he has 
the help of the Holy Spirit through the gifts and the fruits. It is     
crucial that the priest remains in the state of grace. Going on a 
regular basis to confession helps him stay in the state of grace. 
The holy Eucharist strengthens him not to fall and be well. 
Moreover, preaching is primum officium because the priest has 
a responsibility to feed the people of God through the word of 
God. The preacher connects the gospel to the current situations 
of life and of the world. Preaching can convert. Preaching can 
penetrate the hardness of the heart. May God continue to bless 
us with good preaching.  

   Saludos de Ridgecrest: Retomemos con las citas del  
retiro de los sacerdotes: La siguiente cita es: "El primum     
officium del sacerdote es predicar (Vaticano II)". En latín,     
primum officium significa el primer trabajo. "A otras ciudades 
también debo   proclamar las buenas nuevas del reino de Dios, 
porque para este propósito he sido enviado. Y estaba          
predicando en las sinagogas de Judea (Lucas 4:43-44)". Jesús 
predicó a través del poder del Espíritu Santo (Lucas 4:1,14). 
Para predicar con el poder del Espíritu Santo, un  sacerdote 
debe orar y estar en estado de gracia. Jesús siempre buscó 
tiempo para orar (Hebreos 5:7). "Se retiraba a lugares desiertos 
para orar (Lucas 5:16)". El predicador debe orar y meditar en 
las Santas Escrituras. Antes de que el sacerdote lea el       
evangelio, dice una oración. "Limpia mi corazón y mis labios, 
Dios todopoderoso, para que pueda proclamar dignamente tu 
santo Evangelio (El Misal Romano / Magnificat, 506)". Además, 
cuando un sacerdote está en estado de gracia, tiene la ayuda 
del Espíritu Santo a través de los dones y los frutos. Es crucial 
que el sacerdote permanezca en estado de gracia. Ir           
regularmente a la confesión le ayuda a permanecer en estado 
de gracia. La santa eucaristía lo fortalece para que no caiga y 
esté bien. Además, la predicación es primum officium porque el 
sacerdote tiene la responsabilidad de alimentar al pueblo de 
Dios a través de la palabra de Dios. El predicador conecta el 
evangelio con las situaciones actuales de la vida y del mundo. 
La predicación puede convertir. La predicación puede penetrar 
la dureza del corazón. Que Dios nos siga bendiciendo con una 
buena predicación. 

Do you volunteer for St. Ann Church? 
Updated policy from the Diocese of Fresno  

  The 5-year cycle for Safe Environment certification of volun-
teers in the Diocese of Fresno is expiring June 30, 2023.   Most 
volunteers at Saint Annôs who took the Safe Environment Train-
ing prior to 2022 will need to renew their certification this year. 
If you only volunteer as an usher, or as a food bank or funeral 
reception committee volunteer, you are not required to take the 
Safe Environment Training but are only required to review and 
sign a Code of Conduct. The Code of Conduct is available in the 
church office. 
   All other volunteers will need to take training.  Instructors, 
leaders, teachers, lectors, Eucharistic ministers, money counters; 
those who visit the sick, decorate, clean or substitute for any of 
these will all need to take Safe Environment training this year. 
  The Diocesan Safe Environment Office has a new training 
course this year called ñProtecting Children in the 21st            
Centuryò.  It is available online in English and Spanish.   The 
online training is available at www.fresno.safeenvironment.org.   
If you have any issues with your password or username login, 
Tech Support is available on the safeenvironment.org Home 
page in the menu bar on the top left. 
   There will also be a live training for those who cannot access 
the online course.   Contact the Church office at (760) 375-2110 
to sign up for the live training. 
   Thank you for volunteering, and we appreciate you taking the 
time to complete the tasks required by Safe Environment Office. 
Our goal is to provide plenty of time and support to renew the 
training prior to the expiration date so we can all continue to be in 
compliance. Our next 5-years cycle is effective July 1, 2023, 
through June 30, 2028. 
   Thank you for making St. Ann a wonderful parish and thank 
you for making our Church a safe place! 

HELP NEEDED FOR FISH FRY! 
 

   We're looking for a lead person or crew       
to help run the fish fry. Please if you are willing 
to help, contact the School Office at: (760) 375
-4713. Thank you for your support to St. Ann 
School!  

SAINT ANN SCHOOL FISH FRY! 
  Join us every Friday beginning February, 
24th for the 2023 Fish Fry. 5 -7 pm. in the   
Parish Center. More information in the next 
week bulletin. Thank you for your support to 
Saint Ann School.  

SECOND COLLECTION THIS WEKEEND  
HOME MISSION SUNDAY 

 

  What Is a Home Mission Diocese? Home 
mission dioceses are those Catholic dioceses in 
the United States, its territories, and former 
territories that cannot provide basic pastoral 
services without outside help. Basic pastoral 
services include Mass, the sacraments, reli-
gious education, and ministry training for 
priests, deacons, religious sisters, and laypeople. Nearly 40% of 
dioceses in the United States and its territories are considered 
home missions. For more information about the Catholic home 
missions, visit www.usccb.org/home-missions   

YEAR END CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS 
 We already mailed everyone a year end 
statement. If you do not receive your 
statement by Feb. 15, contact the church 
office at 760-375-2110 to verify we have your 
correct address. Thank you for your support of Saint Ann Parish.  
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MarriagesñMatrimonios 
Please contact the Church Office 

 for more Information  
Por favor contacte a la Oficina de la Iglesia 

para m§s informaci·n  
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Baptism Under 7 Yrs. 
 

 Baptism will be celebrated the third Saturday of the month 
at 10:00 am  and the classes the 2nd Saturday of the month. 

Please contact the Parish Office for information  
Los Bautizos se celebrar§n los tercer s§bados del mes a las 
10:00 am y las clases los segundos s§bados del mes 
Por favor pase por la Oficina para mayor informaci·n. 

 

     Frances De Rosa 
John De Rosa II I  

Marie McArtor  
Gina LaMarca Snider 

          Denny Miller 
Elizabeth Miller 

John Hyles 
Juanita Castillo 

Ted Firme 
Eggie Firme 

Natal ia Ramos 
Janna Chilbes   
Fr.  John Burns 

   Mary Carolyn Nielsen 
Baby Lucas Fine 
Ol iverio Cornejo 

El idia Ort iz 
Cathie Stephenson 

Ann Lusher 
Thomas Accurso 
George Baland 

Felic ity Rose Pat in  
Blair  Zurn 

 Ruth OôNeil 
Elizabeth Mart inez 

 Tom & Sharon Loftus 
 Tip Slater 

  Oliver io Mart inez 
   Joe & Phyll is McDonough 
          Norberto Ir iar te 
           Jacob Freeman 
        Fr.  Douglas Walker 
           Leonas Firme 
           George Baland 
          Maria Kochman  
         Fr.  Kr is Sorenson 
          Rosa Sant iago 
       Concepcion Arroyo 
         Er in Mirogl io and                
     Baby Joseph Mirogl io 
           Leatr iana Pope  
          Flo Barglowski     
        Marcos Rodriguez      

COME AND PRAY WITH US! 
Starting Monday, November 
7th,    We  will be saying the 

7pm  Rosary in the  adoration    
chapel instead of the grotto. The 

adorer for that hour has               
welcomed us too. 

 

ñPlace yourself in Maryôs hands: she 
will think of everything and provide for 
the needs of soul and body. Therefore, 

be at peace, be at complete peace, 
with unlimited confidence in her! 
ðSt. Maximilian Kobe. 

OUR LADYõS VISITOR 

Our Ladyôs Visitor coordinator, Karen Kollman, is 
using a ñMeal Trainò program. This is an easy 
way to organize meals for families in need. But, 
they need your help to continue this important 
ministry. If you are interested  in helping or if you 
have questions, please call Karen at 760-608-1677                   
or Stephanie Hallsten at (916)367-1731. 

THE RIDGECREST PREGNANCY  
CARE CENTER 

   We are seeking several volunteers (male or    
female) to serve on their Board of Directors. We also 
welcome applicants bilingual in Spanish and English. 
Please pray about  this opportunity to serve our community. 
  Board members are responsible to oversee finances, fund     
raising, long-term plans for the Center and to select and            
evaluate Directors for the Centerôs daily operations.  B o a r d   
members attend regular monthly meetings and perform other 
duties for 10-12hrs/month. For an application or more information             
contact b.robison@mchsi.com. Text 760-793-3605.  

LEGION OF MARY 
 

 We are going to have a meeting every     
Monday at 5:30 pm  in the Multi-purpose 
Room.  Please join us! If you are interested in 
the Legion, call Sally Ball  (760) 861-2207 or 
Kate Slater (442) 966-9376 

Rest in Peace 
Katrin Kandalaft 

Patrick Gage 
Lynn Eckert 

Rosemary Galvin 
Elizabeth Young 

Please pray for their souls & their loved ones. 

 

 

   MASS INTENTIONS 
Sat.  11   5:30 pm Spl Int. Ashley Servin/Marilupe Chavez  
Sun. 12   8:00 am  Spl Int. of Fr. Jim Dowds 
             10:00 am  Spl Int. of Ann Lusher/Pam Zurn 
            12:00 pm  Spl Int. of the Parishioners 
Mon. 13  8:00  am   COMMUNION SERVICE 
Tue.  14  8:00 am  Spl Int. of Pedersen Family/Jacky Hansen 
            **5:00 pm  À Audrey Brower/Candice Santiago  
Wed. 15  8:00 am  À Mark Cortichiato/Your Children 
Thur. 16  8:00 am   À Amanda Debold/Paula Welsh 
                   6:00  pm    Spl Int of Chris Chavez/Marilupe Chavez 
Fri.     17   8:15  am   Spl Int. Peggy Romanski/Elizabeth Romanski 
Sat.     18   5:30  pm   À Sara Brown/Sara Brown Family     
**Please join the Religious Education students at 5pm on Tues. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Mon:   Gn 4:1-15, 25; Ps 50:1,8,16bc-17, 20-21;  Mk 8:11-13 
Tue:    Gn 6:5-8;7:1-5,10;Ps 29:1a, 2,3ac-4,3b, 9c-10; Mk 8:14-21 
Wed:   Gn 8:6-13, 20-22; Ps 116:12-15, 18-19;  Mk 8:22-26 
Thu:    Gn 9:1-13; Ps 102:16-21, 29, 22-23;  Mk 8:27-33 
Fri:      Gn 11:1-9; Ps 33:10-15; Mk 8:34 ð 9:1 
Sat:     Heb 11:1-7; Ps 145:2-5, 10-11; Mk 9:2-13 
Sun:    Lv 19:1-2, 17-18; Ps 103:1-4, 8, 10, 12-13;  1 Cor 3:16-23;          
 Mt 5:38-48 

mailto:b.robison@mchsi.com


п 

February 12, 2023 Sixth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

R E L I G I O U S  E D U C A T I O N  N E W S  

 MISA DE ED. RELIGIOSA: El próximo martes 14 
de febrero, tendremos misa a las 5pm. La salida 
será a la hora usual 6:30 pm. Las clases de Confir-
mación y bachillerato continuaran a la hora usual de 
6:45-7:45 pm.  

 ESTACION DE LA CRUZ BILINGUE: ¡La cuaresma comienza 
el próximo mes!  Por favor planee asistir a la Estación de          
la Cruz todos los viernes durante la Cuaresma que comenzara 
el 24 de febrero a las 5pm. Los niños estarán leyendo oraciones 
individuales para cada estación, y esta es una devoción usted 
no querra perderse.  Si tiene alguna pregunta,  por favor,          
no dude en comunicarse con Marla al (760)301 4461                 
o Kelly al (626)705-3494 o directamente al 
email religioused@parishofsaintann.org 
 

   RICA para Niños ha comenzado las clases para niños no     
bautizados de 7 años en adelante. Por favor, inscriba a su hijo 
en el Programa de Educación Religiosa en https://forms.gle/
NwwbK1H2mL3nt5HS8 y marque a su hijo como no bautizado. 
Participarán en RICA para niños como parte del Programa RE. 
Para obtener más información, póngase en contacto con Laura 
al: rcia@parishofsaintann.org .  

     

   RELIGIOUS ED MASS:  On Tues, Feb 
14, we will have Mass for our students at 5 
pm.  Pickup will be as usual in the parish hall 
at 6:30 pm.  Confirmation and high school 
classes follow at the usual time of 6:45-7:45 pm. 
     BILINGUAL STATIONS OF THE CROSS: Lent is next 
month!  Please plan to attend bilingual Stations of the Cross 
every Friday during Lent, starting Feb 24 at 5 pm.  The children 
will be reading individual prayers for each station, and this          
is      a devotion you will not want to miss.  If you have any   
questions, please donôt hesitate to reach out to Marla at        
(760) 301-4461 or Kelly at (626) 705-3494 or directly, 
email religioused@parishofsaintann.org    
 

 RCIA For Children has begun classes for unbaptized  children 7 
years and older. Please register your child for the                      
Religious Education Program at https://forms.gle/
NwwbK1H2mL3nt5HS8 and mark your child as unbaptized. 
They will participate in RCIA For Children as part of the  RE  
Program. For more information, please contact Laura 
at rcia@parishofsaintann.org . 

ADULT BIBLE STUDY 
  Thursday Morning Adult Bible Study meets at 
10:00 AM in the RCIA Room weekly. To join the study 
group and for more information please contact Laura 
Daugherty by email at rcia@parishofsaintann.org.  

ALL ARE WELCOME!  
   Every great adventure in life begins with a first 
step.   Inquiry is that first step for those seeking Christ. 
If you know someone who is searching for meaning or 
purpose or joy in their life who is not yet a member of the Ro-
man Catholic church, please invite them to Inquiry! We meet on   
Monday evenings at 6:30 PM for fellowship and conversation. 
For more information on how to join the group, please contact 
Laura at rcia@parishofsaintann.org. 

WOMEN OF GRACE  
< 

        Attention women!  Are you listening 
(or wanting to listen) to The Catechism in 
a Year (CIAY) podcast?  If so, please con-
sider joining us for Women of Grace!  Starting February 8th, 
we will be using our meetings to share brief       reflections on 
what weôve heard and learned in the CIAY podcast that 
week.  The objective is to grow in our Catholic faith and enjoy 
sharing our faith journey with other  women. It doesnôt matter 
whether you started listening to CIAY on January 1st or if you 
start on Day 45.  Thereôs no pressure.  We meet on Wednes-
days from 7:15 ï 8:15 PM via Zooméperfect if youôre already 
in your pajamas at that time! Please contact Katie 
Nazeck, knazeck@gmail.com or (760)793-2749 for more         
information or Sally Fry, gsfry@verizon.net or (760)382- 3825 
to join the Zoom invite list.  

PLEASE PRAY! 
  In your Christian charity, please remember to pray for our      
catechumens and candidates as the prepare to receive         
sacraments of initiation this coming Easter season:   Jayden, 
Yeimy, Breanne, Yuridia, Mark, Citlali, Daidrian, Carson, 
Liz, Tony,  and Reese 

FOOD PANTRY FOR MILITARY  
  Military members are able to walk into the Religious 
Education building on base and help themselves to 
whatever they need.  When you do your grocery     
shopping, would you consider picking up a few        
nonperishable items to share with our young military 
families?  Canned food, cereal, macaroni and cheese,     
peanut butter, pasta, rice, canned meats, diapers, and 
wipes are some suggestions.  Have your child bring them to the 
parish hall on Tuesdays when they come to Religious Education 
classes, or bring them to the monthly High School Sunday evening 
Mass.  Thank you for your   generosity! 

  

  SAINT ANNõS OUTREACH 
  The Pantry is open  on Tuesdays & Fridays from    
9:00 am to 11:00 am. We are in need of the following 
Items: Cereal, garbanzo beans, corn in cans, Spam, 
canned chicken, canned stew, canned fruit, canned 
vegetable jelly, chicken soup, cereal, juice, ramen 
soups, pasta, pasta sauce, Mac & cheese,  rice, sugar, 
crackers, oatmeal, dry milk/box milk and juice. We also 

need  supplemental drinks like  Ensure.   We do not need dried 
beans. Gift cards to local stores. Bring your donations to the   
office Tuesday to Thursday from 8:00 am - 1:00 pm or Friday 
from 8:00 am - 12:00 pm Thanks. 

OUR SAINTSõ FEAST 
Our Lady of Lourdes..ééééééééééééé.02/12/2023 
SS. Cyril and Methodiusééééééééééé....02/24/2023 
St. Peter Damiané.ééééééééééééé....02/21/2023 
St. St. Polycarpéé..ééééééééééééé..02/23/2023 
St. Casimirééééé.éééééééééééé...03/04/2023 
SS. Perpetua and Felicityééééééééééé..03/07/2023 
St. John of Godéééééééééééééééé03/08/2023 
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